
Belfast City Council

Report to: Strategic Policy and Resources Committee 

Subject: Appointment of Director of Property and Projects 

Date: 11th December, 2009 

Reporting Officer: Peter McNaney, Chief Executive

Relevant Background Information

At its meeting on 23, October 2009, the committee agreed that, in the interests of 
making an early appointment to the post of Director of Property and Projects, authority 
be delegated to the Chief Executive, in consultation with the selection panel, to offer the 
post to the recommended candidate with the outcome of the process being reported 
back to the committee for notation.

The post was trawled within the Council on 26 October for 2 weeks with a closing date 
of 6, November 2009. 

Key Issues

Two applications were received and, following short-listing, both applicants were invited 
to attend an assessment centre on Friday 13, November 2009.  Following the 
assessment centre one applicant was invited to attend for final interview on Monday 16, 
November 2009. 

As a result of the final interview, the selection panel unanimously recommended the 
appointment of Mr Gerry Millar, on the appropriate point of the salary band, £85,133 - 
£97,283 per annum. 

Recommendations
The committee is asked to note the appointment of Mr Gerry Millar to the post of 
Director of Property and Projects with effect from 1 December 2009.
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